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Season of Celebration
2012

Winter is upon us.  There is a crystal chill in the wind that carries the promise of snow to freeze the lakes and dust the mountains.  It whispers of swirls and fronds on ice-frosted windows, brittle stems of grass and bracken in winter fields, sluggish streams that crawl their way between the wooded pines.

It is time to rest, to step back and watch as the earth holds its breath.  Time to dream and wonder while snowflakes drift lazily down to smooth the contours of the world.

But in the deep, dark of winter there are holidays to brighten our lives.  There are families, traditions, and freedom in this nation to celebrate or not to celebrate the holy days of all faiths.  This freedom Americans have – to choose our faith, to choose our traditions, reflects God’s gift of free will to each of us.  

In this season of celebration, let us remember the promise of Christmas – Peace on Earth.  And as we eagerly wait for Christmas, God reminds us, as individuals and as a nation, of the gift of love given over 2000 years ago.

Many veterans remember a Christmas celebrated in a foxhole, or standing a watch, or conducting combat operations.  This Christmas let us remember our service men and women who are giving our nation the gifts of courage, faith and love.  Let us as a nation marked by these gifts, be a nation of generosity and grace that renews relationships and restores peace.

May the love, joy, and happiness of this Christmas season be yours for the New Year.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Michael Knutson

 
LTC, USA (Ret)

State Chaplain
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